

BFPC BOARD MEETING MINUTES

June 9, 2022

1. Meeting called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Dave, 2nd by Sher.
2. Minutes approved by Sher from the 5/3/22, 2nd by Dave.
3. In Attendance: Dave, Sher, Bob, Geri, Sandi, and Elaine.
4. Absent: Deb

Sher:

- Sher reported the membership is at 470 and growing.
- Physical therapy presentation was well attended with 23 members; 7 members did not show. There will be another physical therapy session in the fall.
- Sher is working on a participation survey through Survey Monkey to receive information as to why participation has been so low. The board would like to put this out to members before the end of the season.

Sandi:

- Sandi looked into the new brewery for a potential holiday party venue. The venue can only hold 150 people, so this would not work for our party. Brewery is on track for October opening.
- Sandi is working with Middle of the Island for prices for the pool party. Middle of Island will set up around 4 p.m.
- Southern buffet which includes two meats, chicken and pulled pork will run \$16.99 pp.
- Food will cost approximately \$3400, and music \$400.
- Gerry and Lynne Loccisano will attend free of charge for all the work Gerry does for the board.
- Pool party will be held on August 17 from 4-7 p.m. with a maximum of 200 people.
- Geri will reach out to Will Kammer and Chance Union Band for availability and prices for music for the pool party.
- Cost will probably go up from \$15 last year to \$20 this year.
- One more t-shirt order will be arriving tomorrow. There are approximately 40 shirts left and 50-70 sold. Board is considering hats in the future.

Bob:

- There are no more yellow balls on the courts, all green balls.
- Minor repairs to courts at the FC courts.
- Net ordered.

Elaine:

- There will be two more Skatterday events and one more Round Robin event this season.
- The participation is still low, with the exception of the 3.0 level; still had 24 people participating.
- Brenda Morrison mentioned having a mixed double Shark event in September.
- Jesse Abramowitz will run another Shark event in September.
- Possibly have Jesse run for board as our Programs Director.

Dave:

- No dates have been set for resurfacing the courts.
- Dave asked if we could have contrasting colors on the courts when they are resurfaced.
- Michelle is to order a new net for Court 3 at Cape Fear.
- Who is responsible for the water on the courts at CF? The Golf Course or FC?
- Dave had a discussion with Compass Pointe for a possible inter-community league with neighboring communities. To initiate the inter-club league, Dave has set up with Compass Pointe a one day event on June 22 at 5 p.m. at CP for 3.0 and 3.5 levels. Sher will send out email to obtain interest in this event.
- The Board is considering running an event for members to get evaluated to determine their appropriate level. Dave will contact Kim Mihan, Jean Hamilton, and Jill Vargas to see if they would be interested in doing rating clinics.

Next Meeting will be July 14, 2022, at 4 p.m. at the Fitness Center Pool.

Meeting was closed at 9:30 a.m.